
Minutes from Meeting held March 12, 2019 
 

The March meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, March 12, 2019 at the 

South Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134.  The meeting was 

called to order at 2:32 pm by Chairperson Joe Livingston.  Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston and Mike 

Richter; Roadmaster Joe Biery; Solicitor Alan Shaddinger; and Secretary Cathy Amon.  Jim Slozat was absent.  

Four visitors was present.  Minutes from the February 12th meeting were reviewed and approved with a motion 

by Joe Livingston and a second by Mike Richter.  
 

The Treasurer’s report was as follows: 
 

South Shenango Township General Fund 

Previous Month’s Balance - Jan. 31, 2019  $ 176,062.91 

Feb. Credits/Deposits     $  31,593.99 

Feb. Credits/Interest     $      30.53 

Feb. Debits/Checks     $ 35,5070.38 

Balance as of February 28, 2019   $ 172,180.05 
 

South Shenango Twp. State Account 

Previous Month’s Balance – Jan. 31, 2019  $  19,162.58 

Feb. Credits/Deposits – Interest    $ 11.27 

Feb. Debits/Checks     $   7,729.23 

Balance as of February 28, 2019   $  11,444.62 
 

Joe Livingston moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a second by Mike Richter.  MC  
 

Visitor’s Acknowledged – Jeff Amon, Zoning Hearing Board, reported on the two variances from last months 

meeting.  One of them was denied, but adjustment have been made and the Hearing Board will review at the 

next meeting where two more variances will be heard. 
 

Mildred Kelly, representing the North & South Shenango Crime Watch, was present to ask if the Crime Watch 

meetings could be held every month at South Shenango Twp.  Due to illness of Mr. Trautman, the meeting will 

no longer be held at North Shenango.  It was the custom to have meetings every other month at the two 

locations.   The meetings are held the 3
rd

 Thursday of each month – April thru November.  The Supervisors 

had no problem approving the change in the meeting location for Crime Watch. 
 

Roadmaster’s Report – Joe Biery reported on the following: 

 Jamie Fries built a black top box which they will try out tomorrow. 

 The new lite are up and working in the garage/shop.  Joe is thinking a couple more would be nice.  

Mike suggested LED, with a 10 year life span and no maintenance. 

 The floor under the conference table will be replaced.  Waiting for the tiles to come in. 

 Bids for material and pipe will be ready for April’s meeting. Stone will go through RFQ. 

 Currently, will blacktop a portion of Snake Road, finish Green’s Allotment and three miles of single 

seal.  Joe said we have more money than anticipated. 

 Douthett Project will cost an estimated $81,000.  The pipe will be bid in April along with the material 

bids.  The Township will do the work according to the DEP permit, which we have.  
  

Asst. Roadmaster’s Report – Not present. 
 

Attorney’s Report – Alan had nothing to report. 

 

Building Code Official – Not present. 
 

 

 



Supervisors’ Report – Mike Richter is looking into a complaint regarding a property on Lake Lane off of 

Burns Road.  The house is becoming dilapidated, there is a tree down on the property and no one is currently 

living there.  Mike has sent notices before with no results.    
 

Secretary’s Report – Cathy had a notice from Crawford Cty Tax Claim Bureau regarding a recent bid on a 

property in the Township.  The property is sold for $500.00 and put back on the tax rolls for the future.  There 

were no objections to the sale. 
 

Correspondence Received – None 
 

Joe Livingston moved to approve the March bills with a second by Mike Richter.  MC 
 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:06 pm.  

 

       Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

 

Cathryn J Amon, Secretary 

 
 

 


